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Padstow Town Council
Minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Thursday 30 August 2012 at 7pm in the Council Chamber 
Present:
Councillors M J Hunt (Chair), D Edwards, K Freeman, R Higman & A Rickard
In Attendance: Mrs N Barnes – Accountant & Mrs S Lee –Town Clerk
FGP2012/1 Chair – it was RESOLVED to elect Cllr Hunt as the chair for 2012/13
FGP2012/2 Vice-Chair -  It was RESOLVED that no Vice- Chair be appointed
FGP2012/3 Apologies were received from Cllrs Mrs T Walter  & Mrs K Seaber 
FGP2012/4 Announcements - none
FGP2012/5 Declarations of Interest - none
FGP2012/6 Public Participation - none
FGP2012/7 Minutes of the meeting held on 3 May – it was RESOLVED that the
 
minutes be signed as a true record of the meeting 
FGP2012/8 Budget – the end of the first 4 months budget figures were discussed – no issues were identified.
FGP2012/9 Finance 
a. Monthly finance report was received for information.  A breakdown of the office move costs was requested for the next meeting.  

Action: Accountant
b. Accounts for payment – it was RESOLVED to pay the accounts totalling £ 59679.36
c. It was RESOLVED to approve transfers from earmarked reserves to projects for Church railings, Jubilee, underpass painting and office move.
d. It was RESOLVED to approve an increase in the wages imprest account from £30,000 to £35,000
e. Leeway charges – it was RESOLVED to delegate authority to the RFO to put an agreement in place with regard to payment of leeway charges and to agree an increase to 12p a tonne for 2013/14.
Action: Accountant

FGP2012/10 Leases 

a. The committee were advised that the Sailing Club lease is almost finalised and that the lease with the Old Oss had never been completed and the Town Clerk is working to get this finalised

b. Unit 1 request for alteration to user clause – it was RESOLVED that no additional retail use would be allowed at present and further details of what the lessee is planning to sell should be requested before this can be reconsidered.


Action: Town Clerk
c. Techcon building – it was agreed that no action would be taken at present.
d. The Crib Box – it was RESOLVED to negotiate a new lease for a further 5 year term with Mr Evans subject to a clause being included that if the building redevelopment progressed before the end of the lease the Council would be able to relocate his premises.  All legal costs to be met by Mr Evans.  The December 2012 rent review will continue.  





Action: Town Clerk
FGP2012/11 Agency Agreements – Council were advised of SLA’s with CC in place for £2145 for Cornwall Council Housing grass cutting – signed agreement not yet received, £3306.37 – Cornwall Council highways grass cutting and £561 for cutting footpaths.
FGP2012/12 Grants – it was RESOLVED that the grant application procedure would be amended to a closing date of the end of May with appropriate moving of April F & GP meeting.  




Action: Accountant
FGP2012/13 Correspondence – Memorial Hall – it was agreed that the Town Clerk would find out more information with regard to the trust/charity.  It was RESOLVED that a working group of Cllrs Rickard & Hunt would look at the way forward and meet with the trustees.

Action: Town Clerk
FGP2012/14 Public Telephone Box – it was RESOLVED that the phone box should be retained in its present form and broken panes replaced. 
Action: Maintenance Manager
FGP2012/15 Code of Recommended Practice for Local Authorities on Data Transparency – it was RESOLVED that this would be revisted in the new financial year.  Action: Accountant to report back on way forward at April/May meeting
FGP2012/16 Future of budget setting – it was agreed that the RFO, Maintenance 


Manager & Town Clerk would meet to look at budget demands for 2013/14 
and a 5 year plan would be drawn up for the next financial year after the elections.
FGP2012/17 Policies – it was RESOLVED to adopt  the Investment Strategy policy and Bad Debts policy 
FGP2012/18 Highways, Roads & Transport committee – it was agreed to reinvestigate  this once costings were known and HRT were reminded that if the figures were above the budget set this would need to be returned to F & GP.
FGP2012/19 Pensions  - it was agreed that Cllr Higman &  Cllr Hunt  would meet with the RFO to look at the implications of the pension arrangements.  It was RESOLVED that the Staffing Committee would be asked to make recommendations to the next F & GP meeting for budget setting and any pension arrangements should be in place for 1 April 2013. 
FGP2012/20 Consultations – CLG consultation on payments by parish & community councils – it was RESOLVED to support the consultation.

FGP2012/21 Civic regalia – was not discussed as Cllr Mrs Walter was not present

Date of next meeting- Tuesday 20 November - second quarter budget review 
The meeting closed at 8.10pm
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